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The Board, at its forty-second meeting, decided to make the draft document of "Elaboration of CDM Accreditation Requirements" as contained annex 1 of the twenty-sixth progress report of the CDM-AP, available for public comments from 29 September 2008 to 27 October 2008:

-          CMIA would like to commend the EB for its hard work and efforts to increase the efficiency of the accreditation process. The Elaboration of Accreditation Requirements is a step in the right direction to ensure the provision of a high number of experienced and well-trained DOEs with a high ethical behavioural standard. It is now important to see to the efficient implementation of these requirements and to focus on the provision of sufficient resources both at existing and new DOEs. For the market to function properly and financing to flow without unnecessary barriers and high perceived risks, it is important to have a choice of high quality DOEs at hand. Currently, the demand for validation and verification services is outstripping the offer available at DOEs by far. 

-          Further, whereas market participants wish for a validation opinion within an acceptable time frame in order to enable reasonable investment and cash flow schedules, we currently face a review of DOE's opinions months after the project's planned registration date, long after significant investments have been made. This increases the risk perceived amongst market participants and more risk means less volume and higher prices. So as to let money flow where it is needed most, we hope this situation can be rectified within shortly. Only a stringent accreditation procedure will increase the market's and the EB's trust in DOEs so that the questioning of DOEs' opinions at an as late as the registration/issuance stage can soon come to an end. In this regard, CMIA would highly welcome the opening of a public call on Annex 2 of the twenty-sixth progress report of the CDM-AP i.e. the Accreditation procedure itself. 

